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MONTANA UNIVERSITY SYSTEM 

Clayton T. Christian 
Commissioner of Higher Education 
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October 29, 2012 
 
 
 
RE: Appointment to Statewide Developmental Education Reform Taskforce 
 
 
Dear Developmental Education Reform Taskforce Members: 
 
The Board of Regents approved the creation of a Statewide Developmental Education Reform 
Taskforce at their September meeting in Butte.  The creation of this taskforce was one of the 
top three priorities of the BOR Two-Year and Community College 2012/2013 Work Plan.  
Through a statewide nomination process, your name was presented to me as a candidate to 
serve on this important taskforce.  I am very hopeful you will accept this nomination and 
become an active participant.  The Taskforce will conduct its work from November through 
early May.  This taskforce will be co-chaired by Dr. John Cech, Deputy Commissioner for 
Two-Year and Community College Education and Dr. Neil Moisey, Interim Deputy 
Commissioner for Academic, Research, and Student Affairs. 
 
This taskforce will focus on the following items: 
  

 Conduct baseline analysis of MT Developmental Education Programs 
o First-time freshman versus adult learner  
o Campus assessment/placement  
o Tracking of progression from one level to the next and on to college level 

course work 
 Utilize data from statewide ACT testing to inform planning and high school 

intervention opportunities 
 Analysis of existing national research and promising practices 
 Analysis of promising existing Montana developmental education reform efforts 
 Research prospective grant/external funding options to support reform efforts 
 Develop recommendations to be presented to BOR in May 2013 

o Consistent approach system-wide for providing developmental education 
 Creating consistency of faculty status of developmental education 

instructors 
 Creating consistency of oversight of developmental education 

courses/services to the two year campuses 
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o Standardization for reporting developmental education success and student 
progression through college level course work via an annual report to the BOR 

o Recommendations to the BOR in May 2013 for reform based on local and 
national best practices and research 

 
Your travel expenses (food, lodging, and mileage) will be covered through our College!NOW 
grant.  I am hopeful you will accept this appointment.  This taskforce will without a doubt 
play a significant role with shaping the future of developmental education in Montana.  Please 
confirm your appointment by emailing Ms. Jeannie Origbo at jorigbo@montana.edu.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Clayton T. Christian 
Commissioner 
 
CC: Regent Angela McClean, BOR Chair 
 Regent Joseph Thiel, Chair of the Two-Year and Community College Committee 
 Dr. Waded Cruzado, President of MSU 
 Dr. Royce Engstrom, President of UM 
 Dr. John Cech, Deputy Commissioner, Two-Year/Community College 
 Dr. Neil Moisey, Interim Deputy Commissioner ARSA 
 University Chancellors 
 Community College Presidents 
 Two-Year College CEOs/Deans 
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